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 THIS WEEK NEXT MEETING  

  16th February 

Chairman: Paul Hartley Rob van der Elst 

Toast: Paul Bowman Greg Burgess 

Sergeant: Open Fines Open Fines 

Corporal: Steen Andersen Andrew Johnston 

Heads & Tails: Rob van der Elst Kayden Solibakke 

Meet & Greet: John Tabor Michael Bennett 

President’s Table: Michael Bennett Steen Andersen 

 Marc Smith Paul Hartley 

Attendance: Merrilyn Young / Liz Tomlinson 
 

Programme: 
 

February 
Tuesday 2nd Dinner Meeting—Bush Inn Hotel 
Tuesday 9th Breakfast at the Deloraine Deli 
 Board Meeting 
Tuesday 16th Club Forum  

Bulletin Information 
 

Information for Weekly Bulletins is sought from ALL Rotarians. Information should be 
emailed or given to PP Ann Axelsen — aaxelsen@tassie.net.au  Information should be 
submitted by Sunday.   

Rotary Club of Deloraine Inc. 
 

Volume 65  No. 25  2nd February, 2021 

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES 
Rotarians please note that for weekly meetings at the Bush Inn you will be 
automatically booked.  If you are unable to attend, please advise  

 

PP Ann Axelsen by 12.00 noon each Tuesday     /    Phone 041 111 6480 
 

Because it it important at the present time to keep track of those attending, and 
numbers being restricted, it is important that you advise of your apology. 



 

 

President’s Message 
 

Dear Rotarians and friends 
 

Thank you to those very many club members who actively participated in the 
planning meeting on 1 January.  It was inspiring to hear of your hopes and 
ideas for future activities, fundraisers and management of the club and its 
resources. After a frantic 2 weeks at work, I am still in the process of 
compiling the outcomes to present to the Board and the Club.  Now comes 
the hard work of getting interested Rotarians and Committees who are 
willing and able to proceed with the ideas generated.  Whilst the whole 
exercise was, to my mind and to the minds of several members who have 
spoken to me since, very worthwhile and got us talking and looking to a 
future post-Covid, it will be a pleasure to list the Meander River musical 
events put forward in amazing alliteration.  
 

This Tuesday, Craft Fair Director Rob van der Elst will take the floor to discuss 
the Craft Fair.  We will also be presenting the Tertiary Scholarship check to 
this year’s worthy recipient.  
 

On Monday 8 February it will be our first Breakfast at the Deli meeting for 
2021, with two prospective members (Phil and Natalie) joining us.  Please 
everyone coming let me know if you will attend on Tuesday night, or Friday 
12md at the latest. 
 

We have another prospective member joining us for dinner on 17 Feb, her 
name is Ruby, and she is new to Deloraine. I am sure you will make all 3 feel 
very welcome. 
 

The February International Dinner Plans seem to be progressing well, and 
Tim appears to have spent a great period of time researching international 
meals for volunteers to prepare, looks to be a very pleasant, possibly 
gourmet, evening. 
 

In March, the District Conference celebrating 100 years of Rotary in Australia 
will be held in Launceston, as you are all aware. We will require volunteers 
from the club to assist with several activities during that period, so please 
free your calendars and be ready to put your names forward to do as much 
as you can. Tickets are on sale now, as DG Michael emphasised last week.  
 

There will be a very brief extra-ordinary Board meeting after the dinner 
meeting this Tuesday. 
 

Be safe, well and happy this year 
Anne 



 

 

Breakfast at the 
Deloraine Deli 

 

Regular Breakfasts at the 
Deloraine Deli will be continuing.  
Dates are:- 
 Tuesday 9th February 
 Tuesday 9th March 
 Tuesday 13th April 

 

 

 
Wedding Anniversaries: 
 PPs Andrew & Stephanie Johnston  2nd February 
 PP Peter & Anthea Griffin    9th February 
 

Induction Anniversary: 
 Rtn Liz Tomlinson     11th February 
 

Birthday: 
 PP Andrew Johnston     14th February 

Family  of  Rotary 

The February Meeting of Inner Wheel will be their 50th Charter 
Luncheon, on Monday 22nd February.  This will be held at the Rotary 
Function Centre.  Rotarians and partners are invited, please see 
invitation later in the Bulletin. 

INNER WHEEL 
February Meeting  

 
 
 
 

TCF Director Rob will be speaking to 
the Club on Tuesday evening re TCF 
and direction we should be going. 

JUNK MAIL 
Do you sometimes think that there 
are emails you should have 
received?  Then perhaps you 
should check your “Junk” Mail 
folder regularly. 
 

A few Rotarians have indicated that 
they are not receiving the DGs 
Newsletter.  All  email addresses 
have been added to the mailing list. 



 

 

Membership and PR 
 

PR Director Joanne says thank you to all who have sent in “Action Rotary 
Photos”.  Also if you have any Rotary Club of Deloraine media items, all 
would be greatly appreciated and would enable us to show Rotary via our 
webpage. 

 

Send via email to:  
  tonyandjoanne.jones@bigpond.com 
 

Or via phone to: 
  0400 891 312 
 

Remember to keep sending in photographs. 

Inner Wheel BBQ 



 

 

 
 

THE  FOUR  WAY  TEST 
 
 

First Is it the TRUTH? 
 

Second Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
 

Third  Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
 

Fourth Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

AUSTRALIA DAY HONOURS 
We acknowledge and congratulate all who have received Australia Day 
honours. 
 

On the local scene, Past Rotarian Don Simpson was named the Meander 
Valley Citizen of the year.  Don was President of our Club 1990/1991. 
 
Also locally, Greg Hall (AM) for his contributions to the Parliament of 
Tasmanian and to Tasmania’s agriculture industry.  Greg is a past 
Honorary Member of our Club.  
 
Many will know of Captain Sarah Parry of Windeward Bound fame, she 
was awarded with an AM for significant service to youth through ship 
restoration and sailing programs. 
 
Also with Rotary affiliation—Gerald Loughran (AM) for significant service 
to the community of Tasmania through business, education and arts 
organisations; and Chris Webster (AM) for significant service to the law, 
to the legal profession, and to the community 



 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 
Tuesday 2nd Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn 
Tuesday 9th Breakfast Meeting at Deloraine Deli 
 Board Meeting in evening 
Tuesday 16th Club Forum  
Tuesday 23rd No Meeting  
Saturday 27th International Service Fundraiser  
      International Night at the Rotary Function Centre  
Sunday 28th President-Elects Training Seminar (PETS) 
 

MARCH 
Tuesday 2nd No Meeting  
Tuesday 9th Breakfast Meeting at Deloraine Deli 
 Board Meeting in the evening  
Tuesday 16th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn 
Tuesday 23rd Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn  
Friday 26th to Sunday 28th 
 District Conference at the Launceston Conference Centre  
Tuesday 30th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn  
 

APRIL 
Tuesday 6th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn (Easter Tuesday) 
Tuesday 13th Breakfast Meeting at Deloraine Deli 
 Board Meeting in the evening 
Tuesday 20th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn  
Tuesday 27th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn  
 

MAY 
Sunday 2nd to Saturday 8th 
 Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA) 
Saturday 15th  & Sunday 16th 
 Model United Nations Assembly  (MUNA) 
Saturday 22nd District Assembly 
 

JUNE 
Sunday 13th to Wednesday 16th 
 International Convention—Taipei, Taiwan 
Sunday 27th District Changeover 

WHAT’S  HAPPENING  and  WHEN?? 
(Please note details are subject to change) 



 

 



 

 

International Women’s Day Breakfast 
 

When: Wednesday 10th March, 2021 
 

Where: Grand Chancellor Launceston (29 Cameron Street) 
 

Cost:  $50.00 
 

Time:  7.00 to 8.30am 
 

Tickets: Available mid-January 



 

 

Centenary of Rotary in Australia 1921-2021 
Commemorative Book 

 

DG Michael has asked me to send the Pre order form for your chance to 
order a Centenary of Rotary in Australia 1921-2021 Commemorative book.  

 

Once the books have been sold there will be no further reprints. 
 
To Pre-Order:- 
1. Send a request by email to PDG Harry Durey 
  hdurey@bigpond.com 
 

 In the email provide: 
  Name 
  Delivery Postal Address 
  Contact Phone Number 
  Contact Email address 
  Number of books pre-ordered 
 
2. Harry Durey will send an invoice: 
  The invoice number will need to be quoted when making  
  payment 
 
Pre-Payment 
3. Bank Details (Rotary Institute): 
  BSB:  633 000 
  Number: 147294557 
  Reference: Rotary Book Invoice Number (as in point 2) 
 
4. Cost of book plus postage: 
  Book  $25.00 
  Postage $10.00 
  Total  $35.00 

Launch 8th April, 2021 



 

 DISTRICT CONFERENCE 
26th—28th March, 2021 

 

Club President, Secretaries and fellow Rotarians 
 

It’s exciting to see the numbers of tickets to the 2021 Rotary Tasmania District Conference 
growing.  I want to thank you all for helping the Committee to promote this exciting 
celebration of the Centenary of Rotary Downunder.  
 

The Committee looks forward to welcoming you all in Launceston March 26th-28th.  
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VOCATIONAL SERVICE  
 

Director:    
 Andrew Johnston 
 Merrilyn Young 
 Peter Griffin 
 Michael Bennett 
 Anthony Loone 
 Liz Tomlinson 
  

 
YOUTH SERVICE 

 

Director: 
 Greg Burgess  
 Tony Wadley 
 Lois Catchlove 
 John Tabor 
 Sophie Poke 
  

 MUNA & RYDA 
 Annette Viney  
 
  

 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 
Director:  
 Andrew Dare 
 Joanne Jones 
 Tony Wadley 
 Peter Griffin 
 Liz Tomlinson 
 Ann Axelsen 

 
INTERNATIONAL SERVICE  

Director:  
 Tim Biggs 
 Paul Hartley 
 Michael Bennett 
 Jenny Ives 
 Annette Viney 

 
MEMBERSHIP & PR 

Director:  
 Joanne Jones 
 

All Club Members to assist with 
this portfolio as requested and 
required 

TASMANIAN CRAFT FAIR 
Director:   Rob van der Elst 
Treasurer: Tim Biggs 
Secretary:  Merrilyn Young 

Andrew Johnston 
Stephanie Johnston 
Anne Forsyth 
Gayle Plunkett 
Greg Burgess 
John Dare* 
Maree Matanle 
Michael Bennett 
Paul Bowman 
Peter Griffin 
Tony Wadley 
Lois Catchlove 

 
  

COMMITTEES 

CLUB SERVICE:  Tony Jones 
 

Public Officer  - Tim Biggs 
 

Apologies Attendance Bulletin Club Night Set Up 
Ann Axelsen Merrilyn Young Ann Axelsen   Greg Burgess 
041 111 6480 Liz Tomlinson  Andrew Johnston 
 Don Collins  Anne Forsyth 
 

Heads & Tails  Club History  Sergeants Programme  
Rob van der Elst Roy Axelsen Open Fines this year Tony Wadley  
Kayden Solibakke   Michael Bennett 
   John Tabor 

 

Photographers Family of Rotary Fellowship Rotary Function Centre  
Marc Smith Ann Axelsen Peter Griffin Andrew Dare (Chairman) 
  Lois Catchlove Anne Forsyth 
   Liz Tomlinson 
Club Property Rotary Information Club Protection Officer Stephanie Johnston 
Lois Catchlove Paul Bowman Paul Bowman Tony Jones 
   Greg Burgess 
Webmaster   Sophie Poke   

Greg Burgess   Steen Anderson 
 

   Rotary Function Centre Caretaker: 
   Ann Axelsen    (041 111 6480)  

Rotary Pratt Foundation 
 

 Marc Smith     Greg Burgess     Andrew Johnston     Annette Viney     Barb Harvey 


